PURLEY OAKS & RIDDLESDOWN
2018 - 2019 Ward Report

Councillor Hoar, Redfern
This report provides a summary of the 2018/19 community ward spend, highlighting some of the outcomes in line the Council’s Corporate Plan commitment and wider approach to a refreshed Community Voluntary Strategy.
	Summary:

In 2018/19 a total of total of £16,000.00 allocated, with the remaining balance of £5374.79 being carried forward to 2019/2020 spend.  Allocation of Funding is analysed under 6 categories – i.e. a) Children & Young People b) Health and Well-being c) Culture Sports & Arts d) Work & Career e) Environment & Parks. This has been colour coded for ease of reference and the key is provided below.
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	Projects Funded
	Outcome Achieved
	Amount Awarded

	19TH PURLEY (RIDDLESDOWN) SCOUT GROUP 
	The payment has been used as part of the ongoing refurbishment.
	 £6,000.00 

	COMMEMORATION OF SURREY IRON RAILWAY
	Commemoration of Surrey Iron Railway which ran through Rotary Field 1805-1837. 

Originally due to be unveiled in July but delayed by Planning.

Engagement events have taken place.
	 £2,000.00 

	CROYDON BOROUGH NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
	Fund the Purley Oaks and Riddlesdown ward version of the Borough-wide ‘How to be a good Neighbour’ guide.
The guide was delivered across the ward in March/April.
	 £1500.00 

	RIDDLESDOWN LAWN TENNIS CLUB
	Increased sports participation and increased healthy living in the Riddlesdown area.
Free sessions are now running on Mondays and Wednesdays.
	 £2,000.00 

	ST EDMUNDS CHURCH
	The refurbishment will extend use of this facility to new community focused activity not currently available in Riddlesdown e.g. Citizen’s Advice surgeries, Health and Financial support group meetings and will provide a more attractive and accessible environment for existing community users.

The refurbishment has not been completed.
	 £2,500.00 

	THE CHARTWELL TRUST
	The new Unit will create increased floor space, facilities, adequate no.s of bedrooms, a safe, comfortable environment, specialist therapy areas, support spaces, equipment and operational and administrative facilities for medical teams.
The payment is contributing specifically towards the unit’s play area.
	 £2,000.00 


